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	KEADBY WITH ALTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL

These are the Minutes of the Meeting Keadby With Althorpe Parish Council, held in the 
William Stephenson Memorial Hall, Althorpe on Wednesday 19th September 2018
Present: Cllrs: P Hornsby (Chairman), K Fenny (Vice Chairman), N Bond, M Broadbent, M Buckley, 
A Carroll, G Haynes, P Johnson, B Pearson, K Russell, L Smith, F Stones, M Whittingham, A Wills and 
Ward Cllr J Briggs
Also present: Member of the Public

Start Time: 
7.15pm
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	Apologies:  Councillor E Davis 
Matters Arising 
The Chairman congratulated Cllr Haynes on her election and welcomed her to the Parish Council

Cllr Russell Proposed that the draft Minutes of 18 July 2018 be accepted as a true record; Seconded by Cllr Johnson; All in Favour.
It was resolved that the Minutes of 18 July 2018 be accepted as a true record.

Declaration of Interest
Cllr Hornsby: Items 10 & 12

Cllr Fenney:  Items 10 & 12

Cllr Russell: Item 10

Cllr Smith: Item 10

Cllr Carroll: Item 10

Cllr Bond: Item 10

Cllr Stones: Item 10

Clerk’s Updates

The Clerk was asked to find out when the 28 days starts, for the owner of the banner to apply for planning permission.
The Chairman explained that he had purchased a water butt, watering can and hose for the cemetery. These items were available to those visitors who brought flowers for the graves.
Highways 
Drain cover on the footpath in Ferry Road, Althorpe: The cover has collapsed on one side and is dangerous. The Clerk will report the issue to North Lincolnshire Council.
Motorbike racing up and down Woodgarr Avenue and Station Road: The Clerk will report this matter to the Police again.
Broken drain cover, just before Holly Farm: The Clerk will report this to NLC.
30 mph speed limit between Derrythorpe and Althorpe may require additional signage: Cllr Briggs will look into this matter.
Planning
Application No: PA/2018/1702   Proposal: Application for a proposed conservatory 

Site Location: 7 Willow Grove. Keadby DN17 3ET   Applicant: Mr & Mrs M Jubb
The Parish Council objects to this application as it considers a conservatory on the front of a dwelling would not be in keeping with the surrounding properties.
Cycle Route Keadby to Althorpe

Cllr Buckley said that, several years ago, NLC Highways and Councillors had walked the footpath from Keadby Bridge to the Dolphin to consider the possibility of a cycle path linking Althorpe and Keadby, to allow school children from Althorpe to safely cycle to school in Keadby. Highways had said that they would look into the possibility of getting it included in the next year’s budget, but nothing has happened. Cllr Briggs said that he will try to put these works onto a future budget.
Access to Housing from Pacey’s Lane

A resident of Woodgarr Avenue has accessed the rear of his property, to park a caravan in his back garden, by driving across Pacey’s Lane. It was agreed that there will be a site visit on Saturday 22nd September to better understand the situation.
Grass/Hedge Cutting

It was agreed that, as the churchyard and consecrated ground were being cut by a resident, these areas need not be on the 2018/2019 grass-cutting SLA. Cllr Hornsby requested the Clerk find out why NLC is no longer cutting the plot of land at the end of Church Lane, Althorpe.
BAK Services have said that, if the Parish Council awarded them an additional 3-year contract, the contract price would remain the same as their 2018 prices. The Clerk has spoken to NLC, the only other reputable option, and they confirmed that their price would not be lower than the one they quoted in 2018 (which had been higher than BAK Services).
Cllr Carroll Proposed that the offer from BAK Services for an additional 3-year grass cutting contract at the 2018 prices be accepted; Seconded by Cllr Johnson; All in Favour.
It was resolved that BAK Services be awarded a 3-year contract with the specific areas to be cut to be agreed.

Cllr Broadbent thought that the quality of the hedge cutting at the Ropery was poor. The Clerk has spoken to BAK Services who say it was left too long before cutting. The Clerk has requested a quotation from a third party and informed BAK Services that this work may not be part of the 2019-2021 SLA.
William Stephenson Memorial Hall

A letter of support to enable the Memorial Hall Committee to apply for additional SSE funding was discussed. Cllr Buckley proposed that a letter be provided to the Memorial Hall Committee and this was Seconded by Cllr Broadbent. All those able to vote on the proposal were in favour.
It was resolved that the Clerk would raise a letter supporting the Memorial Hall Committee’s application.
Flood Defence Works
Flood defence works have commenced on the Burringham side of the Trent. The Clerk was asked to contact Sean Brennan, NLC Special Projects & Programmes, for an understanding of when works are due to start on Althorpe and Keadby’s side of the Trent.
Donation Request

A request for a donation from the SSE Micro-fund for the Guitar and Ukulele Club was discussed. Cllr Buckley Proposed that a donation of £250 be awarded; Seconded by Cllr Smith. All in Favour.
It was resolved that a donation of £250 be awarded to the Guitar and Ukulele Club
Overgrown Footpath

There is a large hedge at Ferry House, Ferry Road, Althorpe which has grown over three quarters of the footpath. The Clerk is to look at what can be done to get the hedge cut back
Nellie Craddock Community Garden

The letter from the Diocesan Registrar was discussed and Cllr Stones said he was unhappy that the Clerk had contacted the Diocese of Lincoln and he felt that this action had caused a problem. The Chairman reminded Cllr Stones that the Clerk had been acting, as requested, on behalf of the Parish Council. The Chairman then Proposed that he speak to the vicar to progress this matter; Seconded by Cllr Carroll; 12 in Favour; Cllr Stones Abstained. It was Resolved that the Chairman progress the matter with the Vicar.
Finances and Payments

Cllr Johnson Proposed that the cheques listed be approved; Seconded by Cllr Smith, All in Favour. It was resolved that the cheques listed be approved

Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 17th October 2018 at 7:15pm.
The meeting Closed at 21:05




	Cheque
	Recipient
	Reason
	Nett
	VAT
	Gross

	401983
	Yards Apart
	Parish Paths Cut
	98.00
	19.60
	117.60

	401984
	R Haynes 
	Aug & September Salary and working from home allowance
	
	
	Confidential

	401985
	R Haynes
	Repayment of Tax & NI
	5.58
	
	5.58

	401986
	HMRC
	Tax & NI Payment
	
	
	Confidential

	401987
	G Potter 
	Handyman’s payment for July and August
	700.00
	
	700.00

	401988
	R Haynes
	Laminator
	20.24
	4.05
	24.29

	401989
	Came & Company
	Annual Insurance
	1453.66
	
	1453.66

	401990
	P Hornsby
	Hose, watering can, water butt and connectors for cemetery
	91.04
	
	91.04

	401991
	North Lincolnshire Borough Council
	Land Registration of the Site of the Old Library
	135.0
	
	135.00



